
 

If you are thinking about doing any work on or near the railway infrastructure, please 
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Our reference: BAG2 84m 23c  
 
Dear Neighbour, 
 
Ongoing upgrade of equipment – Brockhampton Lane level crossing   
 
We wanted to inform you that the level crossing on Brockhampton Lane is due to 
reopen on Monday 5 April, following urgent work to the signalling and telecoms 
equipment. We would like to thank you for your ongoing patience and apologise for 
the inconvenience the closure has caused. 
 
Please note that you may see the crossing barriers going up and down between 
Monday 29 March and Sunday April 4 as we carry out tests on the equipment. The 
crossing remains closed to pedestrians and vehicles during this time. Please do not 
use it until we fully reopen on Monday 5. 
 
As part of our ongoing project to upgrade signalling in the area, we need to replace 
two signals near the crossing. Work will take place during the below dates and times 
while trains aren’t operating so our teams can work safely. 
 

Date Start Finish 

Sunday 18 April 12:40am 8:00am 

Each night from Monday 
19 April to Friday 23 April 

9:00pm 9:00am  

Overnight on Saturday 24 
April to Sunday 25 April 

9:00pm  9:00am 

Each night from Monday 
26 April to Friday 30 April 

9:00pm 9:00am 

Overnight on Saturday 1 
May, finishing on Sunday 
2 May 

9:00pm 9:00am  



 

If you are thinking about doing any work on or near the railway infrastructure, please 
contact us so we can provide expert advice and assistance 
 

 
 

 

OFFICIAL 

Each night from Monday 
3 May to Friday 7 May 

9:00pm 9:00am 

Overnight on Saturday 8 
May, finishing on Sunday 
9 May 

9:00pm 9:00am 

Each night from Monday 
10 May to Friday 14 May 

9:00pm 9:00am 

Overnight on Saturday 15 
May to Sunday 16 May 

9:00pm 9:00am 

Each night from Monday 
17 May to Friday 21 May 

9:00pm 9:00am 

Overnight on Saturday 29 
May, finishing on Sunday 
30 May 

9:00pm 9:00am  

 Please be aware these dates may change. 
 
As part of this work, our machinery will need to access the railway at the crossing on 
Saturday 29 May. This means we will need to close the level crossing twice that 
evening and twice on the morning of Sunday 30 May for a period of around 15 
minutes using stop/go boards. We are sorry for any inconvenience this may cause. 
 
Our teams are aware that they are working close to your home and try to minimise 
disruption as much as possible, but we apologise in advance if you are disturbed 
during this work. Our teams are taking all necessary precautions to keep each other 
safe and prevent the spread of Covid-19 by working within current Government 
guidelines.    
 
I hope this information is helpful. If you have any questions or concerns about the 
work taking place, please call our 24-hour National Helpline on: 03457 11 41 41 or 
visit www.networkrail.co.uk/contactus.  For more information about living by the 
railway, please visit: https://www.networkrail.co.uk/communities/living-by-the-railway/ 
 
Yours faithfully,  

 
 
 

 
Tamison Painter  
Community Relations Executive 
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